
URBAN 
DESIGN 
QUARTERLY 
Issue Number 18 
75 p 



Urban Design Quarterly Number 18 September 1985 2 

Letters 
SCOTTISH ARCHITECTS DEFEND COMPETITIONS. 
Dear Sir, 

Mike Galloway's article on the Glasgow 
Cathedral Square Competition in the Quarterly 
No.17 presents an uneven view of the 
Competitions system in Scotland, and a 
grossly distorted picture of the involvement 
of the RIAS. 

To deal with the RIAS first, he states that 
we requested a fee of £25.000 to run one 
competition for the Cathedral Square, which 
led the District Council to run it in-house 
at a much cheaper cost. That is not 
accurate. The District had a number of empty 
buiding lots surrounding the Square, which 
they were considering offering on a 
competitive basis to private developers. We 
suggested that the best solution for Glasgow 
Cathedral Square would be an integrated 
series of competitions, involving all the 
surrounding building lots in sequence, as 
well as the main Square itself. That would 
have meant, in total, the RIAS offering to 
run and administer 5 separate competitions: 
not 1. Hence the fee. 

In the event, the District Council ran a 
competition solely for the Square itself 
leaving for separate design Judgement the 
buisiness of the empty building lots. That 
in Itself raises an interesting question 
about the nature of Urban Design and how to 
tackle a problem with as many ramifications 
as Glasgow Cathedral Square. 

Furthermore, Mr Galloway gives a very 
jaundiced account of the competition which 
was run; together with the peculiarities of 
judgement. It must be said that the 
competition which was run was not run 
together with the Royal Incorporation: one of 
our reservations being about the method in 
which it was Judged. Wherever possible we 
try to ensure that the method of Judging, and 
the determination to appoint the winner as 
consultant is absolutely clear. We have 
strong reservations about a client being able 
to tinker with a group of winning designs, so 
as to cobble together a solution once the 
competition is completed: thus demonstrating 
that the Glasgow Cathedral Square had very 
little in common with the way in which the 
RIAS is currently running competitions. 

Council (Planning), and the local Civic 
Society were all invited to participate in 
the brief preparation, and technical 
assessment of the competition. 

Possibly even more than architecture itself, 
urban design needs far more public interest 
and comment. Competitions are a way of 
achieving this. 

Yours faithfully, 

Charles McKean 
Secretary and Treasurer, 
Royal Incorporation of 
Scotland. 

Architects in 

Mike Galloway replies: 

I would refute the accusation that my article 
presented a "grossly distorted picture of the 
invovement of the RIAS". They did attempt to 
take over the running of an urban design 
competition, admittedly with five 
architectural competitions instead (and that 
typifies their approach), for a total fee of 
£25.000, and with a threat that architects 
would not be allowed to compete unless they 
ran it. 

The rest of Charles McKean's letter talks 
about the RIAS's involvement In architectural 
and not urban design competitions, but I do 
agree with his penultimate sentence if not 
his last. 

The latest news on the Glasgow Cathedral Competition 
is that the Scottish Development Agency has appointed 
the competition winners, Page and Park (Architects), 
in association with Ian White Associates (Landscape 
Architects) to produce detailed design proposals by 
December 1985 for a start on site in July 1986. 

On the other hand, we are currently 
organising something in the order of 12 
competitions for various authorities ranging 
from the Scottish Development Agency, the 
Glasgow School of Art, Cumbernauld 
Developement Corporation, The Iona Community, 
The Property Services Agency, and a number of 
District Councils. 

Given a proper brief, a proper Judging 
procedure, and a proper administrative 
method, we see architectural competitions as 
being a major force in not simply raising the 
standards of design, but in raising the 
public debate on matters of urban design. We 
always recommend to promoters to consider an 
exhibitition of all, or a significant number, 
of the entered schemes; and we endeavour to 
ensure the widest possible debate and 
publicity. In advance of the Competition, we 
endeavour to include in the brief preparation 
all bodies who could have a significant 
impact upon the Competition. For example, in 
the Competition for the new Church at Rosyth, 
Regional Council (Highways), the District 

ASSOCIATION OF CONSERVATION OFFICERS 
(EAST OF ENGLAND BRANCH) 

- One Day Conference -
LOSING A LISTED BUILDING BY "SAVING" IT 

School of Pythagoras, St John's College, 
Cambridge 

Saturday 23 November 1985 

Further Info: JAMES CLIFTON 
LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW 
(01-863-5611 X2468) 
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Editorial Contents 
Have you heard the latest? Zandra Rhodes and 
Ernie Wise are blaming "environmental 
planners" for the unemployment problems in 
this country! 

They, along with Sylvia Syms, Terry Duffy, 
Jeffrey Archer and Lord Ezra, are members of 
the 'Think British' Council, which is a 
contemporary extension of the old 'Buy 
British' campaign, and they have dust 
published a discussion paper by John Spencer 
entitled "Hi-Tech-SE-UK", which is 
essentially an indictment of the British 
planning system. The paper looks at the 
future role of the South East in the national 
economy, and one of the conclusions it 
reaches is that environmental planners, 
"often hiding behind the fashionable 'green' 
lobby", represent a "vested selfish interest" 
which acts as a brake on economic recovery. 

The worrying thing about this sort of 
rhetoric is that it is not merely a case of 
blaming the structural failure of a building 
on the decorator, but that having realised 
the importance of environmental matters in 
development economics they see this as a 
negative rather than a positive contribution. 
Leaving aside the obvious political nature of 
their paper and its links with the White 
Paper 'Lifting the Burden', dust what are the 
'Think British' campaign trying to achieve by 
attacking the valuable work of local 
authority urban designers? 

When many foreign visitors 'think British', 
one of the things that comes to mind is the 
high quality of much of this country's urban 
environment. It is one of the reasons they 
visit Britain, and by doing so they greatly 
contribute to the national economy. Tourism 
is big business nowadays! 

There are many other obvious arguments why 
the Report's opinion of the value of urban 
design is seriously wrong, but perhaps the 
tourism angle is one of the most economically 
persuasive. The problem is that the more of 
this loony clap-trap the public hear, the 
more they will begin to believe it. 
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1985 Annual General Meeting 
The sixth Annual General Meeting of the Urban 
Design Group was held at 18.00 hours on 
Tuesday May 21 1985 at the Polytechnic of 
Central London, with the President, Mr Roy 
Worskett in the chair. The following 
business was conducted before a record 
attendance: 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from John 
Billingham, Philip Cave, Keith Ingham and 
John Townsend. 

2 . CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 

Francis Tibbalds was pleased to report that 
the past year had again been encouraging for 
the Group. Since the last AGM, membership 
had grown by nearly 50 to a total of 3*15, of 
which 318 were subscribing. Regrettably, as 
of the previous week, about 50 members had 
still to pay their 198*1-85 subscription. 

double issue containing the Proceedings of 
the "Mending the City" Conference; it had 
been dedicated to Kevin Lynch, one of the 
Group's most distinguished members, who sadly 
had died in April 198*1. Issues 16 and 17 
(December/January and April) had been more 
regular 20 page editions, edited respectively 
by Bob Jarvis and Mike Galloway. The 
Quarterly was distributed not only to members 
but also to academic and professional 
libraries, publishers and institutions in the 
UK and abroad. It seemed to be fulfilling 
its role as the repository for the growing 
"body of knowledge" about urban design 
practice and theory, as well as being the 
principal means for keeping members in touch 
with the activities of the Group. In the 
last issue, an Index had been published of 
the principal articles for the period August 
1980 to April 1985. The extent and depth of 
the issues covered was a nice surprise and a 
considerable consolation for the struggle and 
hard work Involved in producing the 
Quarterly. 

The Group had had one of its best Committees 
to date and this had enabled it to 
consolidate and improve its activities. A 
third Directory of Members had been 
published, in November 198*1, and many members 
had again welcomed its production. 

A regular programme of London-based talks had 
been organised by Peter Studdert and Lawrence 
Revill, including David Dunster on 
"Classicism Revisited", Terry Farrell on "The 
Architect as Urban Designer", Bernard Kaukas 
on "The Horrors of Heritage" and John 
Thompson on "Urban Housing Initiatives". In 
1985, Michael Franklin talked about his work 
at "Albert Dock, Liverpool", Diana Bell 
discussed "The Atrium in Urban Design" and 
Terence Bendixson chaired a Forum on "New 
Roads for London". These three talks, 
together with the Annual Conference, had been 
incorporated into the CPD Programme for 
Planners arranged by the London Planning 
Schools, the RTPI and ALBPO - a new step for 
the Group. 

In June 198*1, the UDG organised its third 
full day Conference, entitled "The Death and 
Life of the High Street". This had been very 
successful and had attracted an attendance of 
about eighty. It had been organised by Roy 
Worskett (President UDG) and John Evans and 
it was hoped that the Proceedings would be 
published in the near future. 

Two regional events had been held as weekend 
Forums - one in September in Liverpool on 
"New Life for Old Cities", the other in April 
in Leicester on "Community Renewal". John 
Billingham had organised both. It was also 
again appropriate to applaud the enterprise 
of the UDG Eastern Region which, under its 
Convenor Alan Stones, had organised a talk by 
Bill Hillier in February, a one day 
Conference in March on "Permeability and 
Legibility in New Development" and, in early 
May, a week's Study Tour of the hill towns of 
Tuscany and Umbria. 

A poster had been produced advertising the 
Group's objectives and inviting membership, 
together with a small prospectus about the 
Group and the range of its work. The UDG had 
continued to publish "Urban Design Quarterly" 
- albeit a little erratically. Issue 13 
(June 1984) took the form of a Summer 
Newsletter. Issue 1U/15 (August 198*0 was a 

Turning to the future, Francis invited 
massive support for the UDG's next one day 
Conference at PCL on June 20, entitled 
"Post-War Housing Estates: Humanising the 
Legacy". The 1985-86 Programme of Meetings 
was already taking shape around the theme 
"Theories in Urban Design". 

The Group needed to think more broadly about 
its future. As it entered its seventh year, 
four options were available: 

...to remain more or less as it is 

... to accept that it had achieved its main 
aims and to disband 

... to link up with one or more similar 
organisations 

... to grow in some fashion. 

The UDG was undoubtedly constrained by not 
having a permanent address and Secretariat: 
having instead to rely on the goodwill of a 
few members and their offices. The Committee 
was keen that the Group should try to pursue 
the fourth option - to find ways of growing -
and had already had a "brain-storming" 
session with its President Designate (Terry 
Farrell) to identify ways of doing this. The 
incoming Committee would be asked to make 
sensible and effective proposals to a Special 
General Meeting of the Group early in the new 
Session, including the promotion of a 
"Manifesto for Urban Design". 

Once again thanks were richly due to a lot of 
people who had helped to maintain the Group's 
activities and growth - members and guest 
speakers; PCL (for providing accommodation, 
Conference organisation, printing and 
audio-visual facilities) and particularly 
Arnold Linden who had continued to provide 
unflagging liaison between UDG and PCL; the 
press - for advertising the Group's 
activities; and, to the outgoing Committee 
for its patience, stamina and unpaid hard 
work. 
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3. TREASURER'S REPORT 

The President invited the Honorary Treasurer 
and Membership Secretary, John Peverley to 
present his Report and thanked him for once 
again keeping the Group's membership records 
and financial affairs in good order. 

Although nearly £9,000 has passed through the 
Group's account during the financial year 
1984-85, about £6,800 of that was directly 
related to activities organised by the very 
enterprising Eastern Region, including a 
visit to Italian Hill Towns and a one day 
conference at the Chelmer Institute. This 
£6,800 was a direct payment into and out of 
the account. 

The main receipts into the account (see left 
hand column) were members' subscriptions 
which amounted to dust over £1,470, about £35 
less than last year. Sponsorship of 
advertising by Woodscape and sales of 
Quarterlies brought this figure up to dust on 
£1,560, about £30 more than the total 
receipts for last year. 

The main payments out of the account were as 
usual related to the printing of the 
Quarterly and other membership information, 
which amounted to close on £990, slightly 
less than last year. Printing bills of the 
April Quarterly, amounting to £250 arrived 
too late to be included in the Accounts, and 
in addition, no allowance had been made for 
printing the Procedings of last year's 
Conference on "The Death and Life of the High 
Street". These two amounts would have added 
about another £450 to the payments column, 
but will now have to be carried forward for 
payment in the 1985-86 financial year. 

To the column of Receipts and Payments must 
also be added an income of £585 in fees from 
the participants in the Liverpool Forum and 
an expenditure of £460 for the running 
expenses of the Forum. This gave a profit to 
the Group's accounts of £125, but if 
allowance is made for the £60 deposit made in 
the previous financial year, the net profit 
on the event is reduced to £65. In addition, 
the Group has paid £50 for the publicity 
relating to the Forum held recently in 
Leicester. 

Excluding the Eastern Region's activities, 
this brings the total Receipts in 1984-85 to 
£2,145 and the total Payments to dust on 
£1,500, giving a credit for the year of £645, 
although this credit would have been reduced 
to about £200 if printing costs of the April 
Quarterly and the Conference Procedings had 
been paid during the year. 

A forecast has been 
expenditure, based on : 

made of next year's 

1) a continuation of our present level of 
activities, 

2) increases in costs in line with inflation, 
and 

3) continued support from our present number 
of subscribing members. 

On this basis, total costs should be of the 
order of about £1,700 and total income should 
exceed this by about £100. 

With a current balance of £1,370 already in 
the Group's account, from which will have to 
be paid the £450 printing costs incurred 
during the last financial year, mentioned 
earlier, it is proposed to retain the annual 
membership fee of £6.00 for a further year. 
It may be necessary to increase this in the 
next financial year, 1986-87, partly to keep 

abreast of increasing costs and partly to 
meet the additional costs that may arise if 
the Group agrees to broaden its range of 
activities to reach a wider public. 

The strength of the Urban Design Group, and 
the ability to which it can promote its aims 
and objectives, and influence a wider public, 
depends to a large extent on the size and 
strength of the membership and the financial 
support it is willing to provide. During the 
1984-85 year, 46 new members Joined the Group 
to increase the subscribing membership to 
318. 

However, it must also be recorded that 50 
members have still not paid their annual 
membership fee of £6.00; and are now 
receiving, rather belatedly, a final reminder 
to do so. If they do not renew their 
membership, then the growth in new members is 
only balancing the loss of departing members. 

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS ACCOUNTS 
May 11, 1984 to May 10, 1985. 

Opening Balance 
at May 11 1984 

RECEIPTS 

Subscr ipt i ons 
to May 10 1985 

Donat i ons: 
Woodscape 

Sale of Quarterly 

Sale of Membership 
List to PTRC 

£ 
728.73 

1471.00 

60. 00 

18.45 

10. 00 

PAYMENTS 

Printing 
-Buarterly 
-Posters 
-Membershi D 
i nformat i or 

- B r o c h u r e 
-Photography 

Postage 

Sundr1es 

Address List; 
and Labels 

Ref unds 

Bank Charges 

727.40 

108.75 

3.00 

117.07 

10. 00 

22.61 

Total Receipts 

Liverpool Forum 

Total 

Eastern Region 
Visit to Italian 
Hill Towns 

1559.45 

585.26 

2145.71 

6380.22 

Total Payments 988.83 £ 
Liverpool Forum 460.26 

Leicester Forum 50.10 

Total 1499.19 

Eastern Region 
Visit to Italian 
Hill Towns 6380.22 

Eastern Region Eastern Region 
One Day Conference 420.00 One Day Conference 420.00 

Total Receipts 8944.93 Total Payments 8299.41 

Credit for Year 645.52 

8944.93 

* This excludes Advance Closing Balance 
Deposit of £60.00 shown at Mav 10 1985 1374.25 
in the 1983-84 Accounts. 
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Any help that individual members can give to 
spread the news of the Urban Design Group, 
and to encourage people to Join, will 
obviously be of great help in establishing a 
stronger financial base for the Group, which 
is essential if we are to promote its aims 
and objectives more effectively in the 
future. 

Having been formally proposed and seconded, 
the Accounts were unanimously accepted by the 
AGM. 

an experiment. Members were asked to let the 
Committee have their comments. 

There being no other business, the President 
thanked members for their attendance and 
closed the Meeting at 18.25. 

Francis Tibbalds then took the chair for the 
talk entitled "Docklands Update" by 
Christopher Benson and Reg Ward. 

a. ELECTION OF PRESIDENT 1985-87 1985/86 COMMITTEE AND ROLES. 
Francis Tibbalds reported that the Group's 
first President, Roy Worskett, completed his 
two-year stint at the conclusion of the AGM. 
On behalf of the Group he thanked him warmly 
for undertaking this role and establishing 
the Presidency. Roy was particularly well 
connected with the Council of Europe and the 
Group hoped that as "Past President UDG" he 
would use this to advance its interests. A 
round of applause was invited. 

When the Committee had considered a suitable 
successor for recommendation to the AGM, it 
unanimously chose Terry Farrell. Terry, who 
was present at the AGM, had, to the 
Committee's delight, agreed to stand. 
Francis reminded those present of the 
excellent talk that Terry Farrell had given 
to the Group last October. He also commented 
on Terry's contribution to the BBC TV 
programme about the Mansion House Square 
proposals the preceding Friday, noting that 
both he and Roy Worskett had in common their 
involvement with the Public Inquiry and 
opposition to the Palumbo scheme. Terry had 
already shown much enthusiasm for the Urban 
Design Group and its objectives, and had 
already contributed some welcome fresh 
thinking to the search for new and better 
directions for the Group. 

Having been formally proposed and seconded, 
the Motion to elect Terry Farrell President 
of the UDG for the period 1985 to 1987 was 
unanimously carried. He was duly 
congratulated and welcomed to what would 
hopefully be an enjoyable role. 

5. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE AND OFFICERS 

The present Committee of twelve retired. A 
new Committee for 1985-86 comprising the 
following ten members was proposed, seconded 
and unanimously agreed: Philip Cave, Mike 
Galloway, Stephen Gleave, Arnold Linden, 
Alexi Marmot, John Peverley, Lawrence Revill, 
Ivor Samuels, Peter Studdert and Francis 
Tibbalds. It was also agreed that Arnold 
Linden, John Peverley and Francis Tibbalds 
should continue as Committee Secretary, 
Honorary Treasurer and Chairman respectively, 
with other roles being sorted out by the 
Committee at its first meeting. 

The Chairman asked for thanks to be recorded 
to retiring Committee members - Richard 
Ellis, John Evans and John Billingham - for 
their different contributions to the Group 
over a considerable period. 

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

The Chairman reported that some members had 
found Tuesday evening an unfortunate time for 
Meetings, since the RIBA invariably held its 
meetings at the same time. Following 
discussion, it was agreed to try Wednesday 
evenings for the Autumn Meetings, by way of 

President Terry Farrell 

Chairman Francis Tibbalds 

Treasurer and Membership 

Secretary John Peverley 

Committee Secretary Arnold Linden 

Regional Affairs Stephen Gleave 

Programme Organisation Lawrence Revill Peter Studdert 
Conference Organisation Peter Studdert 

Lawrence Revill 

Editorial Group Mike Galloway 
Alexi Marmot 

Francis Tibbalds 
Arnold Linden 

Publicity Philip Cave 

Educational Matters Ivor Samuels 

COMMITTEE 

Terry Farrell Francis Tibbalds John Peverley 

Arnold Linden Stephen Gleave Peter Studdert 

Mike Galloway Lawrence Revill Alexi Marmot 

Philip Cave Ivor Samuels 
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Italian Hill Towns 
URBAN DESIGN GROUP EASTERN REGION STUDY TOUR, MAY 
4-12, 1985. - Alan Stones 

The hill towns of Tuscany and Umbria represent a 
remarkable fusion of buildings and topography, and 
have always constituted a rich source of inspiration 
for architects and urban designers. We were impressed 
how these fine urban forms and civic spaces have 
remained the focus of everyday life for their 
inhabitants, and how committed the authorities are to 
their continued use and good repair. 

PlTlGUAMO, EJtsrUHicr. seAT OF THE. OfcsmJi 

The choice of hilltop sites for towns is a 
Mediterranean habit, even in the case of non-
defensible locations. Foreign conquest and inter-
state rivalries resulted in a dangerous countryside, 
and thus a choice of defensible towns rather than 
isolated farmsteads as the predominant settlement 
pattern throughout the almost uniformly mountainous 
terrain that makes up the bulk of the Italian penin-
sula south of the Po basin. This terrain provided a 
wealth of readily defensible sites which needed little 
extra fortification and created a habitat removed from 
the malarial mosquito-infested swamps of the plains, 
and also, despite the awkward journey to work in the 
fields, preserved the scarce valley floor land for 
agriculture. 

The age of most of these towns is uncertain, but many 
probably date from the relatively calm Cll-13 period, 
which saw a proliferation of town foundation as rulers 
sought to expand their territory by building frontier 
forts which then became the nuclei of towns. Three 
main types of town from this period may be noted 

1. Houses grouped round a castle. Castles were 
needed for the protection of expanding settle-
ments, established towns, markets and trading 
routes, and to dominate territory. Occupying the 
highest point, they later evolved Into fortified 
palaces, for the greater comfort of the ruler, and 
with the church are often the formative elements 
of the urban skyline. 

2. Walled town. Walled perimeters were needed where 
natural defences were not adequate, or where the 
town because too extensive for the castle's 
protection. Building and maintenance of the walls 
was a communal urban responsibility, which became 
particularly onerous when walls had to be extended 
to include suburbs. 

3. Contained perimeter town. These towns are enclo-
sed by the wall-like solidity of the perimeter 
houses. The resulting more organised pattern of 
internal urban spaces indicates that these towns 
were probably planned. 

Hill towns are orientated for winter sun, but not for 
view - few windows or civic spaces open up towards 
views. Waste disposal was easily dealt with by the 
rush of rainwater down steep streets or by throwing 
rubbish over the walls. The narrow streets are 
designed for pedestrian and animal traffic only. They 
run mainly parallel with the slope, but are crossed by 
diagonally running ramps and steps passing under and 
through buildings, meeting in complex intersections 
and opening into dozens of tiny piazzas. Yet one is 
always aware of the proximity of open country. The 
focus and centre of life is the main square; here are 
located the church, the civic offices, fountain and 
market. It is a place to sit or stand to watch the 
world go by and the location of the evening 
'passeggiata'. 

Amongst so many impressions - we visited some 25 hill 
towns - it is difficult to pick out the salient ones. 
Florence and Sienna, regrettably, had to be relegated 
to overnight stops. Well-known towns such as San 
Gimignano and Urbino were on our itinerary, but some 
tiny and obscure ones had much to offer. At Orvieto 
were were received by the city architect who was 
currently exhibiting a remarkably sophisticated 
analysis of surface materials of buildings and 
streets, and who then went on to explain how PEEP 
(piani edilizia economica e popolare) powers were 
being used on a sector by sector basis to rehabilitate 
the historic fabric for low-rent housing. At Urbino 
we were shown not only a 'new' university of the '60's 
outside the town, but how its architect, Gian carlo di 
Carlo, had enabled the university to move back into 
the town by gutting out vacant buildings for 
university departments whilst keeping the steeply 
sloping streetscape intact. At Perugia, a large hill-
top city, we were impressed by how the pedestrianised 
city-centre streets had been linked to the suburbs 
below by a series of escalators running down through 
recently discovered Etruscan cellars. 

W , WITH MEfiiCI GoKX OF , 'V FeoUT Of SW(~XKLU> TOE. £iX>«.'s 
GtLMAiSSAjJCj. KJOBILI-TACOC-I , MotfTtPOljCjAfJO 

Above all, apart from the inspiration we derived from 
some of the finest buildings and spaces of the Middle 
Ages, the abiding impression must be how little, in 
this part of Italy, people have deserted their towns 
for suburbia, and how effectively, despite national 
political and economic problems, all levels of 
government are channelling resources and expertise to 
ensure that historic towns remain the predominant 
habitat. 
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How Heaven Became Paradise 
John Thompson's talk to the Urban Design 
Group on December 11 198*1 on "Urban Housing 
Initiatives" in the context of the 
refurbishment of Lea View House in Hackney, 
carried out by his practice - Hunt Thompson 
Associates. 

Community Architecture is a term much bandied 
about these days, but how many architects or 
planners in public housing development or 
•estates modernisation' can claim to have 
come face to face with their real clients and 
not merely the agency of a distant municipal 
housing department? One suspects very few, 
except in those rare cases where the 
upgrading of existing accommodation and the 
immediate environment can be carried out 
under the direction of a design team, with 
the physical presence of an office set up on 
site until handover, without entirely 
decanting the residents elsewhere. 

and described by 
designed", the 

U-shaped blocks 
storeys high. 

Built in the late 1930s 
Pevsner as "uncommonly well 
estate consists of two 
aligned end to end, five 
accommodating 300 flats with a community hall 
at the centre of its vast enclosed courtyard. 
A ring road separates the blocks from this 
central open space. Typical of many similar 
blocks built in the East End at this time, it 
was designed to re-house people living in the 
unsatisfactory accommodation of nineteenth 
century 'Byelaw Housing' of Bethnal Green and 
was referred to by the original inhabitants 
as "Heaven in Hackney", which by comparison 
at that time it obviously was. 

However, with no post-war 
improvements, deterioration 
so that by the 1920s Lea 
become a hard-to-let 'sin 
vandalism and mugging, to th 
might have deservedly been 
"Hell in Hackney", a far wor 
than the two storey houses 
intended to replace. In vi 
decline was there a solut 
the estate when the tenants 
apathet ic? 

maintenance or 
inevitably set in 
View House had 

k' estate, with 
e extent that it 
awarded the name 

se place to live 
it was originally 
ew of this sad 
ion to regenerate 
themselves were 

On setting up their office in one of the 
flats, following their appointment by Hackney 
Council, Hunt Thompson carried out a thorough 
social survey before making any final design 
decisions. Initially the Housing Department 
intended to decant the entire estate 
population to other parts of the Borough on a 
temporary basis for the duration of the 
works. However, as it turned out, it was a 
happy accident that the refurbishment 
programme was carried out with less than 20% 
of the tenants being moved, due to the 
Council's being forced to make savings by the 
Government's cutbacks. As a result it is 
probable that a far better scheme has 
emerged. 

social survey analysis of the estate - structure *dcatgn 

Consequently, with the majority remaining, 
the tenants insisted on total involvement in 
the design process. This took the form of 
regular Strategy Group meetings with the 
architects and on-site Housing Department 
Co-Ordinator to thrash out a design brief for 
the conversion of the blocks. At the same 
time the tenants were encouraged to call in 
to the office to discuss their own flats and 
gradually the initial hostility dissipated 
and a rapport was established. 

It was realised at an early stage by Hunt 
Thompson that a complete reorganisation of 
the internal planning of the two blocks was 
required and not simply a revamp of the 
existing units as had been the case with the 
'modernisation' of other estates. Basically 
their plan consisted of turning the estate 
inside out with the main access to the new 
units being gained from the adjoining streets 
rather than from the central courtyard, which 
was to be landscaped. The new accommodation 
was provided in the form of 'private' houses 
for all the large families at ground level, 
including two or three storey high 
maisonettes (by inserting new staircases), 
with their own individual front and back 
doors and gardens and small identifiable 
groups of flats on the upper floors, some of 
which were enlarged to increase the number of 
two and three person flats. These were to be 
served by the existing communal staircases 
and to improve access by the provision of new 
lift towers with bridge links to the blocks. 
With the large families removed, these areas 
were carpetted and looked after by the 
tenants themselves. The identity of each of 
the twenty main access points were further 
enhanced by the adoption of distinctively 
designed projecting porches/entrance lobbies 
and to improve security were fitted with 
entryphones. 
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Sheltered accommodation was also provided for 
the elderly and flats specially designed for 
the disabled. It was also proposed to 
convert the community hall Into a nursery 
school. Externally, car parking was excluded 
from the central courtyard and returned to 
the street, with the blocks contained by an 
inner and outer perimeter footpath giving 
access to the public and private gardens, and 
a firepath doubled as a children's play 
space. 

Generally, internal standards were to be as 
good as a new housing scheme with all 
dwellings designed on low energy principles 
including partial solar heating, double 
glazing to the north facing windows and 
insulated dry-lining to external walls. All 
windows were replaced, and the balconies 
converted into bay windows. Refuse disposal 
was confined to dustbins rather than paladins 
and external stores omitted, again moving 
away from the municipal stereotype. 

Overall the original 300 units have been 
reduced to 250 and at a cost of £26,000 per 
unit which can be Justified against new build 
by the fact that rent was still being 
collected during the programme and the 
expense of decanting avoided. 

As a result of the partial completion of the 
scheme, the benefits are already obvious, 
apart from the physical reality of a vastly 
improved general environment lifted by Hunt 
Thompson's lively architecture. The new 
heating and Insulation has led to improved 
health for the tenants as well as lower fuel 
bills. A new community spirit has flowered 
with tenants taking pride in their own homes 
and looking out for each others Interests. 
Consequently, crime in the immediate area has 
greatly reduced. 

Without any doubt Hunt Thompson's achievement 
at Lea View House cannot be underestimated. 
But only through the full participation of 
the tenants, the close cooperation of Hackney 
Housing Department and the employment of a 

building contractor sympathetic to the spirit 
of the whole complex operation has it been 
made possible. 

However, this approach to the problem should 
not be allowed to be an Isolated case as it 
provides the perfect model for other estates 
in Hackney and other Boroughs waiting for 
similar treatment. All that is required to 
be found are the financial resources and the 
total commitment of all parties, especially 
Councillors and Housing Managers to this 
'radical' solution. Yet at Lea View House it 
was 'tenant power' which produced the 
momentum to carry the project through. 

In the words of Dolly Pritchard, the most 
vociferous of the tenants: "If you go out and 
tell everybody about the project, that would 
give you as much satisfaction as getting it 
for yourself. You know what I mean. 
Satisfying to know that through your own 
knowledge of how it can become you could be 
helping somebody else to get what they 
haven't" and Pat Thomas: "Compared to 
what we had, this is paradise. Well, for ME 
it's paradise!" 

Richard Ellis. 



Urban Design Quarterly Number 18 September 1985 10 

Eastern Region Conference 
On Wednesday 6 March the Eastern Region organised a 
one-day conference at Danbury Management Centre, near 
Chelmsford, entitled 'TOWARDS PERMEABILITY AND 
LEGIBILITY IN NEW DEVELOPMENT' . The purpose was to 
investigate the possibility of a new approach to 
laying out development which avoids the problems of 
disjointedness, incomprehensibility and unrelatedness 
to the existing urban context, due in large measure to 
the cul-de-sac, branch and twig road hierarchies that 
have been introduced over the last ten years or so in 
an attempt to reduce the scale of residential roads. 

We had thirty participants, mainly local authority 
planners, but with some highway engineers and 
architects, and moved quite some way towards fulfil-
ling our purpose of formulating a new approach. 

The first speaker, Ian Bentleyof Oxford Polytechnic 
Joint Centre for Urban Design, concentrated mainly on 
the permeability issue. The aim was to maximise the 
choice of route, and this depended on the size of 
block defined by the route. Cul-de-sacs were not 
ruled out as long as they were only adjuncts to a 
permeable layout. The through routes should form 
continuations of existing routes outside the 
development. Even if these were an embarassment in 
traffic terms, they could be temporarily shut off to 
through traffic, though pedestrians and vehicles 
should not be separated - this would compromise the 
important distinction between the public and private 
zones of a layout. The only effective way of 
answering these requirements was a pattern of small 
perimeter block development with public streets round 
the edge and private gardens within. 

generally a deformed (and its deformity was its most 
important characteristic) wheel grid, with activities 
distributed along the spokes and the quieter areas in 
the interestices. 

The third speaker, Dave Stenning of Essex County 
Council Planning Department, pleaded for appropriate 
types of space for their role in the system, with an 
appropriate incidence of detail to engage the eye. An 
emphasis on either the dynamic or the static qualities 
of each space would aid orientation. Orientation for 
the motorist was important as well as for the pedes-
trian, and a return to grid planning might suit both, 
as well as distributing traffic more evenly. The 
arcaded street could be an answer to the more heavily 
used limbs of the system, segregating pedestrians and 
vehicles without acutally sending them off on 
different routes. 

The last speaker, Ken Clark of Essex County Council 
Highways Department, surprised by opening the door to 
better-connected layouts, provided highway design 
criteria were not lost sight of. The present Essex 
road standards allow for indirect loops, though devel-
opers prefer cul-de-sacs as they are cheaper. The 
traditional grid-iron would be unacceptable due to the 
cross-road junction, but a staggered grid with T-
junctions would work in traffic terms. More Important 
limbs would have to be higher-category road types but 
others, provided they were not 'rat runs' could be 
lower-category, say 4.8 metres wide. Keeping block 
sizes small would keep traffic speeds down. Changing 
surface colour could aid orientation. 

The second speaker, Bill Hillier of University College 
London' s Architectural Studies Unit, enlarged on the 
themes set out in his article 'Space Syntax' 
(Architects Journal Nov. 1983) and his book (with 
Julienne Hanson) 'The Social logic of Space'. The 
configuration of routes and spaces was important 
because it conditioned the degree of use, occupancy 
and locals/strangers mix of the network. The problem 
with contemporary wisdom was that, whilst claiming to 
be based on historical examples of spaces (e.g. Sitte 
and Krier), it failed to combine individual spaces 
into an overall network. The result was too often 
characterised merely by enclosure, repetition and 
hierarchy. In successful real situations the axiai 
logic with its penetration of access and sight lines 
meant that you had to deviate no more than two steps 
from an axis before you either left the system or 
entered a major space. An interesting feature was 
that the size of the isovist (i.e. the extent that 
could be seen from any point) was generally 
proportional to the size of space in which one was 
standing. When the theory was applied to examples 
such as Barnsbury, it was found that the most 
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integrating line in spatial terms was also the 
neighbourhood centre and had the greatest number of 
people in the street. The most effective layout was 
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Participants then split into a number of workshop 
groups to produce a sketch layout for a real site in 
Essex. Whilst most of the schemes would have been 
better than the scheme actually likely to be 
implemented, it is sobering to note that ransom strips 
would prevent most of the roads being connected to 
adjoining areas, and most developers believe that 
cul-de-sacs sell more houses. However, Ken Clark has 
promised to incorporate the staggered grid in the next 
revision of the Essex Highway Standards. 

SCHP<?orxfc«p 8T WORKSHOP «-Ro<jps 

SĈ tMC. UKtUsf To Be IMPV£MEJJtE£> 



Urban Design Quarterly Number 18 September 1985 11 

News 
MEMBERSHIP LIST SIR HUGH WILSON 1913-1985 

Following the usual custom, it is proposed to 
circulate the annual list of UDG members' 
names and addresses with the next issue of 
the Quarterly. 

Any members who do not wish to have their 
names and addresses published are kindly 
requested to write to or telephone the 
Chairman by the end of October. (Tel: 01 734 
3935) • 

UDG MEMBER APPOINTED CHIEF OFFICER 

John Peverley, Principal Planner for Design, 
Conservation and Implementation in the London 
Borough of Camden, and Honorary Treasurer and 
Membership Secretary of the Urban Design 
Group has recently been appointed Borough 
Architect and Planning Officer to the Borough 
of Poole, Dorset. He will be taking up his 
new post in mid September. 

ROYAL TOWN PLANNING INSTITUTE 
ELECTIONS 1986-87 

COUNCIL 

Ballot papers will shortly be circulated for 
the RTPI Council Election. The following 5 
Urban Design Group members are standing 
amongst 27 candidates for the 1*1 vacancies : 

JOHN ANDERSON (PP) Past President of the 
RTPI; consultant architect/planner; existing 
RTPI Council member. 

JOHN COLLINS (PP) Past President of the RTPI; 
County Planning Officer. Cheshire; existing 
RTPI Council Member. 

KENNETH McDONALD (F) Planning consultant; 
engineer; former Assistant Borough Planning 
Officer, LB Bromley. 

DAVID PIKE (M) Assistant 
Planning), LB Camden. 

Director (Forward 

FRANCIS TIBBALDS (F) Chairman UDG; consultant 
architect/planner; existing RTPI Council 
member. 

Members of the UDG who are also members of 
the RTPI are encouraged to use their votes to 
ensure that the interests of Urban Design 
continue to be represented on the Institute's 
Council. Results will be published in due 
course. 

Sir Hugh Wilson OBE, who was one of the 
founder members of the Urban Design Group, 
died on July 20 1985 at the age of 
seventy-two. 

Sir Hugh had a long and distinguished career 
in both architecture and town planning, in 
which he continued to play an influential 
role right up until his death. He was one of 
those rare people who was equally skilled in 
both professions. 

During his career he had been Chief Architect 
and Planning Officer at Canterbury and 
Cumbernauld New Town and for the past 23 
years had been in private practice with Lewis 
Womersley. Their partnership was responsible 
for the Master Plans of the new and expanded 
towns of Northampton, Redditch, Skelmersdale 
and Irvine and for the Town Centre Plans for 
Exeter, Oxford, Brighton, Lewes, Torbay and 
Cardiff. The firm was also responsible for 
many building projects including housing at 
Hulme Wilmslow and the University Precinct 
Centre in Manchester. 

Sir Hugh was both President of the Royal 
Institute of British Architects and the Royal 
Town Planning Institute and for the past 14 
years he had been a member of the Royal Fine 
Art Commission. He was also Chairman of many 
Government Agencies, the most notable being 
the London Docklands Joint Committee, 
1977-81, from whence he went on to join the 
Board of the London Docklands Development 
Corporat ion. 

In recent years he has been an advisor on 
several competitions including Battersea 
Power Station and Grand Buildings in 
Trafalgar Square. 

Sir Hugh's special quality was his untiring 
energy and his ability to distill the essence 
from a complex problem and express the 
results in simple, direct language. This 'no 
nonsense' attitude typified his approach. He 
will be greatly missed by many people. 

John Peverley. 

Diary 
Wednesday 25 Sept. 6pm 

Wednesday 23 Oct. 6pm 

Wednesday 20 Nov. 6pm 

Wednesday 18 Dec. 6pm 

SPACE SYNTAX 
a talk by Bill Hillier 
RESPONSIVE ENVIRONMENTS 
a talk by Ian Bentley and 
Paul Murrain 
TOWNSCAPE 
a talk by Price, Low and 
Cullen 
CUDAT 
a talk by Richard Burton 

All events will be held at PCL, Marylebone Road, 
London. 




